The L.A.R.S. Fox Hunt of April 17, 2004

By Peter Rock KJ4ND

a.k.a. The Fox 
The weather was very nice as I started getting things ready for the fox hunt. This one we were planning 2 foxes (Stan KD4ERF and myself ) . As I was checking out my fox, and putting new batteries in, I was having trouble getting it to program the ID. After several attempts, I saw that one of the wires was broken, and it would be hard to get to it , but after  checking the schematic, I realized that it was the one going to the ground. 

    
So I just used another wire to a ground connection and programmed it. It identified fine. 

    
Next I got all my equipment that I was going to use in the minivan, and off to the site. I had decided to have it in close, since Stan would have a second one a little farther away.  I set up at the South Laurel High School. I put the fox behind a pine tree on the side of the parking lot. 

    
I was ready a little early, about 9:30 am.  At 10 am  I put the fox on. But to my surprise, it was not identifying properly, but it was too late to change it. So I would just identify it manually about every 10 minutes. 

    10:06 I heard Rodney KG4LKY state that he heard it strong on 192.
    10:40  Rodney said that he and Steve KG4LLB were near Levi Jackson
               Park, and that they had gone too far. 

    10:50 Rodney heard the fox full scale , and Jim N4ICU was heard. 

    10:51 saw Steve drive up by the technical school

    11:00 Steve came back down from the school

    11:01 Steve and Rodney (and Peewee KF4ZUX , Jessica KG4KBW, 
               Christie KG4PIJ )

    11:21 Steve and Christie found the fox

    11:22 Rodney found the fox.

    11:28 Jessica and Peewee find the fox

    11:34 Jim and Linda KB4HDM heard  "full scale by the school"

    12:08 Jim finds the fox

 

    Next decided to hunt for the second fox (Stan KD4ERF)

    The second fox was heard faintly, and I used my pole and small beam, and got a reading about 105 degrees from south laurel school.

    After that I had a series of false leads, and went South to the Lily area, and around 552 and 363 without finding it.  

    I was about to give up and head that Rodney heard it down on rt. 80 east. 

     So I headed  up that way, and after several miles, the signal really picked up. 

    I turned up one road to the left, and got a very strong signal, but then decreased. Jim met me there. I got another reading and went back along rt 80  farther east and got another reading. It indicated farther east and north. I went a little farther and turned  left on the next road, and just a short distance up that road found the fox.

    So it was a very good fox hunt (s), and I look forward to the next.

    
73's Peter KJ4ND

